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BARKHAM PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of the annual meeting of the Barkham Parish Council held on 14th September 2021 in the Studio Hall, Arborfield Green Community Centre at 7.30pm.
Strict following of Covid Guidance was adhered to during the meeting.
Present: Mrs Stubbs (in the Chair), Mr G Dexter, Mr Scott, Mr Heyliger, Mr Wrobel, Mrs Edwards, Mr Bundred, Mr Loader, and the Clerk. 
21/077 To receive and accept any apologies for absence Local Government Act 1972 Sch12
Cllr Kaiser – On Holiday
21/078 To receive any declarations of interest on items on the agenda (Disclosable Pecuniary Interests) Regulations 2012 (SI 2012/1464)
None
21/079 Minutes of the Council Meeting LGA 1972 Sch 12 para 41(1) – 
The minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday 4th May 2021 were approved and signed as a true record.  All approved minutes of the virtually held meetings were signed as a true record at this meeting.
21/080 Public Participation (allotted time 15 minutes) Public Bodies (admissions to meetings) Act 1960 s.1 extended by the LG Act 1972 s.100
Adjournment of the Meeting will be called if any members of the public wish to address the Council on any matters or concerns relating to Barkham.

None

21/081 Planning:
1. Planning Applications – To discuss and agree any comments or objections on planning applications received before 14th September 2021.  To include:

212616 - 27 Langley Common Road, Barkham, Wokingham, RG40 4TU

Householder application for the proposed conversion of existing garage to create additional habitable  accommodation, erection of a part single part two storey side/ rear extension with 2 no. roof lights and a first floor balcony to the rear elevation, erection of a single storey front extension to form porch, plus changes to fenestration.

No Comments

212741 - 5 Silver Birches, Barkham, Wokingham, RG41 4YZ
Householder application for the proposed erection of a single storey rear extension, following the demolition of existing conservatory, plus insertion of 1 no. rooflight.

No Comments

212782 - 8 Somerville Close, Barkham, RG41 4SW
Full application for the change of use of amenity land to residential garden, including erection of new 1.8m boundary fence. (Retrospective)

BPC Object on the grounds of:

The Change is not in keeping with the street scene or character of the area, and the fence does not improve the street scene.  The erection of the fence and planting has resulted in the footpath becoming more enclosed and a security hazard for users at night, due to the reduction in natural light to the footpath.

There are concerns over the maintenance of the planting in the future, which could allow encroachment onto the footpath by the plants.

BPC do not support the loss of amenity land.
212747 -Land Opposite Rooks Nest Farm, Barkham Ride, Finchampstead, Wokingham, Berkshire, RG404EU

Application to vary condition 14 of planning consent F/2009/1388 (090467) for the proposed change of use from agricultural land to informal public open space for the purpose of suitable alternative natural green space (Class D2 Assembly and Leisure) and associated development including access, car park, footpath network and landscaping. Condition 14 refers to the submission of details of all fencing and other means of enclosure and the variation is to permit the formation of an informal access/path with associated works and installation of a gate and footbridge. (Part retrospective)

No Comments

212849 - 10 Bearwood Road Barkham RG41 4TD
Householder application for the proposed installation of automated slide close boarded entrance gate and erection of fencing.

No Comments

2. Report on Planning Applications agreed via email under Delegated Authority in July and August 2021
212590 - 53 Sandy Lane, Barkham, RG41 4SS
Application for the prior approval of the erection of a single storey rear extension, which would extend beyond the rear wall of the original house by 5.80m, for which the maximum height would be 3.60m and the height of the eaves 2.97m.

Comments submitted on 19.08.2021

No comments

212495 - 13 Bearwood Road, Barkham, RG41 4TB

Householder application for proposed change of external facade from brickwork to render.

Comments submitted on 19.08.2021

No comments

212638 - 50a Sandy Lane, Barkham, Wokingham, RG41 4ST

Householder application for the proposed erection of rear extension, conversion of garage to create habitable space, plus stepped rear access to storage underneath extension and changes to fenestration.

Comments submitted on 19.08.2021

No comments

211081 - Barkham Farms, Barkham, Wokingham, Berkshire, RG40 4EX

Full application for EIA development for the proposed installation of a new 52ha solar farm for a temporary period of 25 years including underground grid connection between site and Electricity Distribution Centre, laying of internal access road, the erection of substation building security fencing and associated landscaping with approximately 3.4ha of tree planting for carbon sequestration.

Revised plans consultation.  Extension given - Comments submitted on 25.08.2021

Barkham Parish Council (BPC) very much appreciates that many of the issues raised in its original response to PA 2011081 have been addressed – especially:

1. Re-routing of the new Greenway to allow a safer crossing on Barkham Ride and away from the heritage assets


2. Removal of the heavier screening along BR11, behind the heritage assets and around Windmill Farm Cottage


3. Improved access to the site.


These were discussed further at a useful meeting with Mr David Smith on Thu 19 Aug 2021 where several points were clarified and these are summarised in the Appendix.


BPC also notes that provision has been made to assist the farmer of High Barn Farm but, as we do not know the details or his long-term intentions, it would be inappropriate to comment further here.  However, BPC urges Wokingham Borough Council (WBC) to continue to seek ways in which the farmer can be supported to maintain his livelihood.

BPC has deep reservations about the management of construction traffic should the solar farm go ahead.  The existing congestion on roads approaching the solar farm site will be significantly aggravated during the construction period and more effort is required to manage this.

BPC now understands that managing this additional traffic will be the responsibility of the lead contractor, when appointed, and WBC Highways.  BPC requests that these teams take full account of the following comments:

BACKGROUND

Barkham Ride and Barkham Street are narrow roads where buses and family vehicles can only just pass in places.  There are tight turns at the Bull roundabout and at the junction of Barkham Street, Barkham Ride and Commonfield Lane.  During peak hours traffic builds up in all directions leading to the Bull roundabout and especially down Barkham Street.

SITUATIONS TO AVOID INCLUDE:

1. Delivery vehicles parked on Barkham Ride and Barkham Street awaiting access to site


2. Deliveries during peak times


3. Delivery vehicles approaching from different directions


4. Congestion between solar farm delivery vehicles and other vehicles such as buses.


SOLUTIONS TO AVOID THE ABOVE SITUATIONS INCLUDE:

1. Strict and contractual control over delivery times


2. Allocation of time slots to avoid queueing


3. Provision of a holding area so vehicles can be called in when access is clear


4. One-way system for delivery vehicles by approaching the site from the direction of Finchampstead and departing towards Barkham Street or vice-versa


5. Minimising size of delivery vehicles by striking a balance between size of vehicles and frequency of deliveries.


6. Co-ordinating delivery times with bus timetables.


Attitudes within the Parish of Barkham continue to be mixed regarding the value and need for the solar farm and the impact it will have on the parish.  However, there has been overall general support and BPC asks that the progress that has been made to address residents’ practical concerns to date continues during the final stages of the debate with a meaningful and obvious attempt to mitigate the problems that the construction traffic will cause.

APPENDIX

Main points clarified during meeting between BPC and Mr David Smith of WBC on Thu 19 Aug 2021.

1. There will be a footpath link from the new Greenway to join BR11.  The surface type has yet to be specified – it will not be to a full Greenway specification and will be compatible with that of BR11 in its current state.  No changes will be made to BR11.


2. The link requested by the farmer from High Barn farm to Rooks Nest Farm will follow the existing gated pathway that tracks across the field above the California Way and then turns north through the solar farm to Rooks Nest Farm.  This is not a PROW and is for the sole use of the farmer.


3. The surface of the section of FP10(A) that runs from the new proposed route of the Greenway to Rooks Nest Wood will be upgraded but not to a full Greenway specification.


4. It is still hoped that the crossing on Barkham Ride will be of a Pegasus type but there are technical issues relating to signalling and sightlines.  The intention is to achieve the best signalised crossing possible.


5. The transformer units will be painted in neutral countryside colours.


6. The lead contractor, when appointed, will be responsible for conducting a survey of the site which will include reviewing drainage.  Protecting the seasonal fill of the moat will be a requirement.


7. The geophysical survey has been completed for four fields and the results forwarded to Historic England and Berkshire Archaeology for analysis.  The remaining fields will be completed once the crops have been harvested.


8. Should it be necessary to preserve archaeology in the ground, this will be achieved by mounting the PV cells on concrete pads as opposed to the usual piled foundations.  This will not add to the height of the cells.


9. It has been noted that responses from Historic England and Berkshire Archaeology have not yet been published on the planning webpage.  BPC understands these are expected to be uploaded before determination.


10. It was explained that the lead contractor would complete the assessment of the depth of the water table in the area to the east of St James Church to determine if this area of land is suitable for extending the churchyard.  Whether it could be used for other church related activities if not suitable for burials would be reviewed further.


11. The planned connection of the solar farm to the substation near the Leathern Bottel PH will be completed in phases and controlled through normal traffic management processes.


12. The application is due to be considered by the WBC planning committee on 08 Sep 2021 and, if approved, construction will begin next year.

3. Approved and Refused Application
212159 - 53 Sandy Lane, Barkham, RG41 4SS
Application for the prior approval of the erection of a single storey rear extension, which would extend beyond the rear wall of the original house by 5.8m, for which the maximum height would be 3.6m and the height of the eaves 3.09m.

Prior Approval not available – planning permission required by WBC

203598 - Chestnuts, Barkham Road, Barkham, Wokingham, RG41 4TF

Application to vary condition 2 of planning consent 201475 for full planning application for the the proposed erection of 4no. semi- detached dwellings following demolition of existing dwelling and associated outbuildings. Condition 2 refers to approved details and the variation is to allow internal design changes and alterations to fenestration.

This application has been approved by WBC
203616 - Hogwood Farm, Sheerlands Road, Finchampstead, Wokingham, RG40 4QY

Application for approval of Reserved Matters pursuant to Outline Planning Consent O/2014/2179 (as varied by 181194, dated 14/11/2018). The Reserved Matters comprise details of 235 dwellings across parcels P2, P3 & P7 with access via development parcel P1 and the proposed Nine Mile Ride Extension bus loop; emergency access via Sheerlands Road, associated internal access roads, parking, provision of Public Open Space (PG1), children’s play areas including a LEAP, LAP and LLAP and NEAP, together with parking, cycleways, footpaths, landscaping and sustainable urban drainage systems (SuDS). Details of access, appearance, landscaping, layout and scale to be considered.

This application has been approved by WBC
212078 - 8 Aggisters Lane, Barkham, RG41 4DN

Householder application for the proposed erection of a single storey rear extension, the insertion of 2 no. rooflights and the conversion of existing garage facilitated by changes to fenestration.

This application has been approved by WBC
212328 - 337 Barkham Road, Wokingham, RG41 4DJ
Householder application for the proposed erection of a first floor rear extension, conversion of loft space to form additional habitable accommodation with the insertion of 1no. rear dormer and 1 no. skylight, plus changes to fenestration.

This application has been approved by WBC
211024 - Land at Arborfield Garrison, Parcel V1S, north of Nuffield Road/Lakeside Bus Route, Arborfield, Wokingham

Application for approval of Reserved Matters pursuant to Outline Planning Consent O/2014/2280 dated 02/04/2015. The Reserved Matters (access, appearance, landscaping, layout and scale) comprise details of 126 dwellings within parcel V1S with access via the Lakeside Bus Loop, associated internal access roads, parking, landscaping, open space, footpaths and drainage.

This application has been approved by WBC
212495 - 13 Bearwood Road, Barkham, RG41 4TB

Householder application for proposed change of external facade from brickwork to render.

This application has been approved by WBC
211180 - 5 Broom Grove, Barkham, RG41 4TX

Householder application for the proposed conversion of existing garage to create habitable space, and the erection of a first floor extension.

This application has been approved by WBC
4. Any Other Planning Business
WBC notification of changes to planning applications – Response to letter 
The Council discussed the response received from WBC regarding the non-notification of changes to planning applications and decided that a letter is to be written to the CEO regarding the points raised to the planning department.  The Clerk will draft a letter for the Council to approve to be sent.
Petition to get a Green Belt Around Reading – Council received a communication regarding a petition to implement a green belt around Reading.  Before the Council can decide whether to support the petition, more information on what exactly is proposed is required.
Grange Farm – Mr Dexter raised the earthworks being undertaken at Grange Farm.  It is unclear whether this is as a result of returning the land to its original state following the construction of the bridge, or whether and levels are being raised for the construction of the permitted barn.  The Clerk will contact the planning department to find out and report to Enforcement if needed.

344 Barkham Road Appeal – Mr Dexter queried an appeal document which has been listed om the planning portal for the planning application relating to 344 Barkham Road, however, no other information has been received.  The Clerk has checked the inspectorate portal, and the appeal is not yet active.

Land Behind 1 The Shires – Mrs Stubbs informed that a fence is being erected along the entire footpath on land to the rear of 1 The Shires.  The Clerk will report to WBC.

Wysipig – Mr Wrobel reported that there are several piles of hardcore on the Wysipig land.  The Clerk will report to WBC
21/082 External Reports
No report due to Cllr Kaiser’s holiday.
21/083 Clerks Report

Land at Highlands Avenue

No progress has been made.  The Clerk has contacted the solicitors again, to request an update and awaits a response.

Item ongoing

Meeting with CEO

The Clerk is awaiting suitable dates from the CEO’s assistant for this meeting to be held.

Item ongoing

Enforcement Issues

Barkham Manor Farm – An appeal hearing against the enforcement for the removal of the mobile home at Barkham Manor Farm was held back in April.  The appeal was dismissed and the notice upheld.  The inspector has given them 12 months to comply with the notice, from the date of the appeal decision

Land by Coppid Hill House – The Enforcement Officer will be gaining access soon to inspect inside the building.  Although it does appear that they have not complied with the notice, and at this moment the Officer is gathering evidence. It is therefore likely that this will follow with prosecution and the Officer will update further in due course.

The Coombes – 

· White Heart Grove - Committal proceedings in the High Court for non-compliance with the injunction were postponed until 8 Oct due to a bereavement

· Land adjacent to White Heart Grove – an enforcement notice was served on 7 Sept 2021

· Plot B. - contact has been made with the new owner who didn’t really know what enforcement liabilities he bought with the land. He has been informed and WBC have asked for a timetable of works

· Beech Wood - Court Undertakings were given on 9 July 2021 not to use land for commercial purposes. The owner is to remove the logs by 20 October and pay £1000 costs

Item ongoing

Phone box Adoption

The Clerk is waiting for a contact person at the MOD to be provided by CRATUS, so that permission can be sought for the transfer of ownership.

Item ongoing

21/084 - Road Safety Committee – Update from the Road Safety Committee (RSC), following the first meeting on 9 September – Report by Mr Heyliger
Speed Watch sessions 
These were re-started on 7 Sept on Biggs Lane in the vicinity of the new Primary School on a 30-mph zone.  Two hourly sessions were held and clocked 11 vehicles in the morning session going more than 36 mph with one going 44 mph. In the afternoon there were only 4 vehicles clocked, but with parents turning into Baston Road for the School pick up this had the effect of slowing the traffic. Clearly without the team standing there in Yellow Hi Viz jackets the group would have caught many more. The important point is that The Speed Watch group were seen and their presence welcomed by several residents. 
Speeding Stats on Biggs Lane
With the SID mounted on the lamp post on Biggs Lane for the past 2 weeks it has recorded over 70,000 vehicles in both directions, significantly more than the readings over the same period in May. This is not unexpected with the school opening up and less people working from home. With a 4 second filter, the average speed was 33mph slightly down from 35 mph over the previous period and with a smaller percentage of vehicles exceeding 36 mph (around 1 in 10), although some one was clocked at 84 mph!

Speed Watch to become automated
The RSC has been told that a new automated Speed Watch scheme is to be introduced by the new Police Crime Commissioner. So far, Mr Heyliger has only been advised of this in a TVP Newsletter from PC Lee Turnham, who is the Community Speed Watch Co-ordinator for Berkshire, Buckinghamshire and Oxfordshire. BPC are still waiting formal notification from TVP with full details. After that Mr Heyliger suggests the Council invite PC Turnham to meet some of us so he can address any questions the Council wish to raise. 
This new scheme is intended to commence on 1 October and be rolled out over 3 months. The scheme will be based on the Image Capture of vehicles without the need to manual record Traffic details. This means the Speed Watch Group will need to have a device (whether mounted or hand held), that is capable of capturing short video clips of vehicles exceeding the limit by 10% +2, but this can only be used for Speed Watch sessions. Unfortunately, TVP will not permit Automatic Number Plate Recognition (ANPR) throughout the day or night.  At the end of each session the data will be manually uploaded to the Cloud where the image and metadata is processed by TVP (or its service provider) to generate warning letters. This should require less volunteers standing around noting vehicle details. The Council will therefore need to invest in a new type of kit, but it is not yet known whether TVP will mandate the type of kit or whether groups can source their own device more economically.   It seems the only way most drivers get the message is when they are caught on camera.
Whilst this is seen as a positive move, it’s regrettable that the Speed Watch team were not consulted on this earlier after having spent considerable time and effort developing a training package for new volunteers for the resumption of speed watch sessions. At least the Council will still be able to mount the SID and Date Logger to poles for statistical purposes. 

Temporary Pedestrian Crossing on Biggs Lane in vicinity of the new Primary School
This has been a long time coming, as it should have been in place long before the school opened and was only put there on 2 Sept.  A Traffic assessment still needs to be done by WBCHW, before a permanent crossing is installed. In the RSCs opinion this is in the ideal position for children walking from the neighbouring houses on the opposite side of the road.

Poles erected on Roads without Lamp Posts
To facilitate Speed Watch activities, WBCHW have recently installed 4-meter-high poles on Barkham Street, School Road and Biggs Lane (in the vicinity of Hazebrouck Meadows). There are still 2 more to go up, one on Barkham Street and one on the verge outside Barkham Manor. On Wednesday the Data Logger will be mounted on the pole on Barkham street in the vicinity of where a serious accident occurred around 3 months ago.

Vehicle Activation Signs VAS)
The RSC have been obtaining quotes on various types and sizes of Vehicle Activation Signs. It will be researching this in more detail and look at where best to have these sited. Will consider having a mixture of permanent and portable signs, the latter of which can be moved around every 2-3 weeks, so vehicles don't get too used to them. Depending on location, the signs can be powered by Mains, battery or Solar. If some of these cannot be expediently sourced and paid for by the Borough, the RSC will be looking to see if CIL money can be used to fund them, but it’s not clear if CIL can be used for ongoing Traffic Calming measures. Otherwise, this may need to be budgeted in the Precept.
Mr Heyliger has spoken to TVP regarding the changes.  A press release is due to be issued in 2 weeks.  The Speed Watch can continue as normal until then.
21/085 – Highways
School Road / Langley Common Road Junction 

The Council discussed the poor visibility at the junction, and what can be done to alleviate the issue.  Mr Heyliger has already reported the issue to M. Heath of WBC Highways, but had not had a response, he will send a follow up email.  Two councillors will make a site visit to assess the situation. A meeting will then be requested with WBC highways, in which a site visit with the highways team will be made.
21/086 Finance
1. Delegated Authority Report 
i. Report on Finances agreed and Payments made under Delegated Authority in July to August 2021
	Payments for July to August 2021 authorised by the Finance Committee

	S/O
	Staff Wages
	£945.12
	August 2021 salary - LGA 1972 s111 

	DD
	Nest
	£92.95
	Pension Contribution Employer & Employee – August 2021 - LGA 1972 s111

	DD
	Plusnet
	£33.60
	Internet and phone charges – August 2021 - LGA 1972 s111      

	DD
	Lloyds Bank (Credit Card)
	£3.00
	Credit Card bill – July Payments

£3.00 – monthly fee. – LGA 1972 s111

	BACS
	Tivoli
	£59.33
	Bin emptying (August) LGA 1972 s111

	BACS
	C.Connell
	£200.00
	Internal Audit  Internal Audit Accounts & Audit Regulations 2003 reg 2

	BACS
	PKF Littlejohn
	£360.00
	External Audit Fee Internal Audit Accounts & Audit Regulations 2003 reg 2


ii. Account reconciliation review

Due to there being no business to discuss, the finance committee did not meet in the first quarter.  As per the financial regulations, a member of the Finance Committee reviewed the bank reconciliations for the first quarter and agreed that they were correct. They were agreed and signed by Mrs Stubbs.

iii. Donation in memory of C. Barrows

The Council agreed to make a donation of £50 to the Lung Foundation in memory of C. Barrows, a longstanding member and Chairman of the Village Hall Committee and a respected member of the community.  The Clerk made the donation via the Council Credit Card as agreed.

iv. Hazebrouck Meadows Footpath Additional Works

The Council previously agreed to spend CIL on upgrading the footpath at Hazebrouck Meadows SANG.  The Quote missed part of the footpath that needed upgrading, so an additional quote was needed to complete the works.  The extra cost of doing the stretch of path is £2850 which is shared with Finchampstead and equates to £1425 for BPC.  As BPC allowed a contingency for the works in the original agreed amount, and this amount was within the contingency, the Council agreed to pay the extra amount out of CIL funds.
v. Bus Stops
The Council agreed to the clerk obtaining quotes to get the bus stop cleaned by a company, at its July meeting, to be agreed by delegated authority in August.  The Clerk contacted 3 companies to request quotes.  The Council agreed to accept a quote of £172.08 from Externiture.  The Clerk has actioned this.
2. Accounts – Proposal to agree accounts and payments for June to July 2021 LGA 1972 s150 (5)
	Payments for August to September 2021 for authorisation at Council meeting on 14th September 2021

	S/O
	Staff Wages
	£945.32
	September 2021 salary - LGA 1972 s111 

	DD
	Nest
	£92.95
	Pension Contribution Employer & Employee – September 2021 - LGA 1972 s111

	DD
	Plusnet
	£33.60
	Internet and phone charges – July 2021 - LGA 1972 s111      

	DD
	Lloyds Bank (Credit Card)
	£151.17
	Credit Card bill – June Payments

£3.00 – monthly fee. – LGA 1972 s111

£50.00 – Donation to British Lung Foundation – LGA 1972 S.137

£2.29 – Condolence Card - LGA 1972 s111

£95.88 – Dropbox Subscription - LGA 1972 s111

	BACS
	Tivoli
	£59.33
	Bin emptying (July) LGA 1972 s111

	BACS
	Came & Company
	£1,414.84
	Annual Insurance (under 3 year agreement) LGA 1972 s111

	BACS
	Amazon Business
	£49.48
	Stationary order – Printer Ink - LGA 1972 s111


The Payments will be authorised by Mrs Stubbs and Mr Bundred
3. Report on Monies received
£0.08 – Councillor refund of overpayment of training expenses.

4.  Internal Auditor Appointment for 2021-2022 financial year audit 
Council agreed to re-appoint C. Connell as the internal auditor for the 2021-2022 financial year.
5.  Rural Market/Town Group Membership 
Council decided not to sign up to a full membership of the Rural Market/Town Group at a cost of £130 after the free trial ends at the end of September, as it had not proved beneficial to the Council.
21/087 Parish Office Operations

i. Asset of Community Value 
Council is notified that the period of Asset of Community Value for The Bull Public House has expired.  The Council decided to look at re-listing the building as an asset again.  Mr Loader will take the lead on this, supported by Mr Heyliger and the Clerk.

ii. Queens Platinum Jubilee 2022 
Council discussed the Queens Platinum Jubilee over the extended bank holiday weekend in June 2022.  It was agreed that the Clerk will contact the BVRA, Barkham Village Hall and the Arborfield Green Community team, to see if the groups could all work together to organise events for the weekend.  The Clerk will contact the groups to ascertain if they would be willing to work with the Council to organise these and will report back to Council.  A working group for the Council will then be required.
21/088 Councillors Forum
Mr Wrobel reported that he and Mrs Stubbs had completed a car count at the railway crossing, and there had been no problems, however the count was completed during the summer holidays and so would need to be undertaken again now that the schools had returned.
Mr Wrobel also reported that he had completed one layer on the Xmap software and it was ready for publishing to the Council website.  More information is needed to complete further layers on the software.  The Clerk will send some further items for inclusion.

Mrs Stubbs reported that she had met with a WBC representative at the Junipers fields, who has agreed that some work needs to be undertaken on the trees there, to make them safe.  She will arrange for a tree surgeon to visit to assess them.

Mrs Stubbs reported that trees are available for the Queens Jubilee, and an application needs to be made to obtain one.  The Clerk will look into this.

Mrs Stubbs reported that there is some graffiti on the Youth Shelter at The Junipers, and this needs reporting to WBC.

Mr Bundred queried whether any progress had been made in regards to possibly getting power to The Junipers field.  Mrs Stubbs informed that WBC needs to be contacted t o request permission for this, and she will write to them.

Mr Scott asked when the next issue of Village Info was due.  The Clerk and Mr Bundred are working on the content now, for distribution in October.

Mrs Edwards reported that the Village Hall Committee meeting is being held on the 30th September, and that the agenda was around the items that the Village Hall will need to resolve following the passing of the chair of the committee.  Mrs Edwards will report back at the next Council meeting as to whether there is any need for Council support.
Mr Dexter raised that the verge cutting that had been reported to WBC was being completed, however it was a poor job.  The cutting were being left strewn across the pathways, and not being cleared up, and the overhanging branches, slightly higher up were not being cut.  The Clerk will report this to WBC.

There being no further business the meeting closed at 9.16 pm.
These minutes are in DRAFT form and are subject to change
until signed as an accurate record at the next meeting

